


























 

Date: August 26, 2024 

Bombay Stock Exchange Ltd. 

Phiroze Jeejeebhoy Towers, 

Dalal Street, 

Mumbai - 400 001 

Subject: Formal Complaint Regarding Irregularities in Silverline Technologies 

Limited 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

I am writing to formally raise concerns about significant irregularities associated with 

Silverline Technologies Limited (the “Company”), where I have been serving as an 

Independent Director since May 6, 2021. I wish to draw your attention to several 

critical issues that have come to light: 

1. Lack of Communication: Since my appointment, I have not received any 

official circulars or notifications concerning Board meetings. The Annual Report 

filed by the Company inaccurately indicates my attendance at Board meetings. To 

date, I have only received notifications for the following meetings: 

⚫ Financial Year 2021-22: Annual General Meeting 

⚫ Financial Year 2022-23: Annual General Meeting 

2. False Reporting: The Company has consistently submitted misleading 

information to both the Stock Exchange and the Registrar of Companies. 

3. Withholding of Documentation: Essential documents and notices related to 

Board meetings and Committee meetings have been deliberately withheld from 

me. 

4. Erroneous Resignation Announcement: On August 18, 2024, an announcement 

was made by the Company on the BSE platform indicating that my resignation 

had been accepted. I have not tendered any resignation, and this announcement is 

therefore erroneous. 

5. Incorrect Filing and Disqualification: The revised filing of the Board meeting 

outcome dated August 18, 2024, incorrectly states that my directorship was 

removed due to the deactivation of my DIN and disqualification under Section 



164(2) of the Companies Act, 2013. I have not received any notice regarding this 

Board meeting or any communication regarding my alleged disqualification. 

6. Invalid Board Decisions: The newly appointed Board of Directors and the 

resolutions purportedly passed in the meeting on August 18, 2024, are invalid and 

should be disregarded. The decisions made during this meeting are not legitimate 

and should be nullified. 

7. Financial Secured/Unsecured Creditors: I have not received any official 

circulars or notifications concerning Board meetings for these corporate actions 

of borrowings & resolutions. This was done without my consent. 

I respectfully request that the Bombay Stock Exchange investigate these matters 

thoroughly and take appropriate corrective action. I am prepared to provide additional 

information or documentation as required to support my complaint. 

Thank you for your immediate attention to this serious matter. 

Yours faithfully, 

 

 

Tahir Masalawala 

Independent Director 

Silverline Technologies Limited 

+91 9833248936 

At7architects@gmail.com | taher3652646789@gmail.com 

[DIN: 08681775] 
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